BUFFALO BRANCH UU NEW/LETTER 1988

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF
UNIVERSITY WOMEN promotes equity for women,
education and self-development over the life span,
and positive societal change.

MARCH



INTERNATIONAL LUNCHEON

AMERICAN-CANADIAN RELATIONS

Saturday, March 19,1988

12 Noon

at



The Marriott Hotel 1340 Millersport, Amherst

Speaker: Leonard Graziplene
Public Affairs Officer of
The Canadian Consulate

LUNCHEON - \$11.00

Choice A: Tossed salad, Tuna Melt, Broccoli, Broiled tomato, Lemon sherbert, Beverage.

Choice B: Fruit Cup, Lunch on a Bagel, Chicken salad, Potato salad, Strawberry cake, Beverage.



The following Study Groups are hostessess: French, German, World Relations, and Creeds and Cultures.

RESERVATIONS DEADLINE: MARCH 10

Checks and choice of lunch should be mailed to:
Mary Weppner
5403 Main Street
Williamsville, N. Y. 14221

Please make checks out to: AAUW, Buffalo Branch.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

88



BARBARA CARIER

The storm on Feb. 6th forced the cancellation of our General Meeting on Leisure and Work Activities, and Human Development in the Later Years. Those of us who were planning to attend this lunched meeting to get some good ideas about preparing for our futures were very disappointed. The meeting will be rescheduled, however, when the necessary arrangements can be made. Our thanks go to our two speakers, Helen Kowalski and Gloria Beutner, for their forbearance.

Thanks also to Sandy Dersimo for agreeing to chair the May Luncheon in place of Sue Stievater, who is recovering from back problems. Incidentally, we're calling it the "June May Luncheon" since it will be held June 4th at TVCC.

. A number of community groups are sponsoring a Conference on Volunteerism at Niagara Community College on May 24-25. Many fine workshops are planned. You will be receiving a separate mailing about it.

Word has just arrived that Mary Grefe will be a featured speaker at the NYSD Convention in Albany in April. She is a past Association president, is currently President of the Educational Foundation, and has been in Buffalo to speak to us. Mary is one of the most dynamic and entertaining speakers you could ever hear. Please think seriously about attending what is always an exciting weekend.

March is Women's History Month, and March 6-12 is AAUW Week. Although we have no formal plans to commemorate these events, you will undoubtedly see references to them in your publications. They are indeed noteworthy events.

New York State Division has been selected as a training site for the VoLT (Volunteer Leadership Training) PROJECT. Sixteen interested members will be selected to receive leadership training. See me if you are interested in this.

HANDY PHONE NUMBERS FOR YOUR REFERENCE

President - Barbara Carier	839 - 0933
President-Elect - Phyllis Kelly	839 - 1952
Treasurer - Cindy Monacelli	836 - 8266
Newsletter Editor - Loretta Quenneville	633 - 9297
Chamberlin Loan Fund Chr Ruth Seitz	633 - 2473
Study Groups - Marianne Latchford	837 - 2165
Booksale Coordinator - Pat Seaver	688 - 5893
Centennial Committee - Ruthe Sicherman	873 - 4498

SYMPATHY

Our condolences to the family and friends of Eleanor A. Henrich who died suddenly Dec.18, She was honored 1987. as the "Outstanding Volunteer of the Year" in 1985, was the founder of the local affiliate of the Literacy Volunteers organization, and was active in many groups. Her passing is noted with sadness by her many friends in the Buffalo Branch of AAUW.



Chank You!



THE LILLIAN FAIRCHILD LECTURE A SUCCESS

Thank you to all of the members of the AAUW, Buffalo Branch, who came forward and made our service at the Buffalo Museum of Science so successful.

On Wednesday, January 20, 1988, a lovely day weather-wise, fourteen members came to help serve at the monthly Lillian Fairchild Lecture at the Buffalo Museum of Science. The lectures are this year in their 60th year of service to Buffalo and for most of those years, University Women have taken over the sponsorship of one of the lectures.

Helga Castren and Mollie Fleysher graced the beautiful tea table that the Museum arranges for this affair and they poured tea with their usual expertise. Members, even some who could not be there that day, helped to supply a lovely array of cookies. Everyone enjoyed the afternoon and most of us look forward to the continuance of AAUW as a sponsor for this very lovely community affair.

From me, a big "Thank you" to the Board for approving this venture and to everyone who helped me make it a success.

Marion Elmer



EFP USED BOOK SALE
April 6-9, 1986
Medaille College Recreation Center

Sorting/Pricing: March 1988
Moving/Set-up: April 4-5













1988 FFP BOOK SALF

Sorting/Pricing: February 29-April 1 YWCA

190 Franklin Street

Moving Days: April 4-5

Sale Week: April 6-9

For the past several years, profits from our book sale have been steadily dropping. The problem is a complex one with expenses rising while fewer books have been donated and we have attracted fewer buyers. This year we are implementing several measures which should reduce our expenses substantially. We hope that changing the location to Medaille College along with the implementation of other cost-saving ideas will reduce our expenses by at least \$5000.

In addition to reducing expenses, we need to collect more books and attract more customers. If you have ideas for reducing expenses, collecting more books or attracting more customers, please call Pat Seaver or any of the committee chairs (phone numbers are listed in February newsletter).

You can help us reduce costs further if you know anyone who would work at a reduced rate as a security guard during sale week or if you know anyone who would truck books from depots to the YWCA at a reduced rate.

Addition to list of committee chairs included in February newsletter:

Treasurer: Marion Fay 836-5660 Sale Week: Lois Jarret 873-1076













USED BOOK SALE

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN

Regardless of how much we cut our expenses, the only way we can have a successful book sale is to have all of the members involved.



Call now to volunteer to do your share!

Personnel Chair: Ruth Fontaine 875-6525 Sorting/Pricing Chair: Josephine Herman 833-1886

Can't lift? We have paid workers who move filled boxes.

Allergic to dust or home-bound? Volunteer to do phoning, publicity, etc.

Can't give time? Donate supplies or money to buy supplies: Coffee, tea, sugar, napkins, pencils, tape, etc.

Transportation problems? Arrange for a lift by calling Personnel Chair, Ruth Fontaine, to learn who is working on a given day. Huron Street Metro stop is two blocks from YWCA

Can you distribute bookmarks and slingers to publicize the event? Call Ruthe Sicherman 873-4498

> Have books to donate? Call YWCA 852-6120 to drop off books Call Margit Spector 834-6731 for pick-up (If you can drop your books at the YWCA, you will save us the expense of trucking.)









American Association of University Women

Buffalo Branch, Inc.



From: 1988 Nominating Committee

Maryalice Seagrave, Chair Nancy Acara Renette Ferber Mary Mahoney Elizabeth Smith

The Nominating Committee is pleased to present the following single slate of candidates for election to the 1988-1989 Buffalo Branch Board of Directors:

President

President-Elect

2nd Vice-President

(Member recruitment)

Corresponding Secretary

Recording Secretary

Legislative Chair

Educational Foundation

Program Chair

Nominating Committee

for 1989

Phyllis Kelly

Ann Bish

Marianne Latchford

Suzanne Grossman

Delores Bowker

Judy Jones

Sandy DePalmo

Julia Piquette, Chair

Kathy Basher Carol Battle Alice Mason Mary O'Connor

This slate will be presented for election at the annual spring luncheon meeting in June.

STUDY AND INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS 1988

!!! NEW DEADLINE !!! ALL material must be in to the Editor by the 25th of the second month preceding the event. E.g. notices for the April Newsletter should be in my hands by Feb. 25.

March



7 Mon.

PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP - 7:30 pm. Bring photos of Delaware Ave. buildings taken after the Burchfield meeting Feb.27. Location to be determined. Call Sandy DePalmo, 683-3555, if you plan to attend.

14 Mon.

WORLD PROBLEMS - 12:30 pm. Topic will be Pakistan and Afghanistan. Hostess: Sarah Sterrett, 1088 Delaware Avenue, Apt. 9H, Buffalo. Please call Sarah if you plan to attend, 883-2693

15 Tues.

BE Mo

BOOK REVIEW GROUP - 1:00 pm. Dorothy Payne will review BEVERLY, an autobiography of Beverly Sills. Hostess: Mary Jane Orcutt, 62 Kenwood Road, Kenmore 14217. Please call Mary Jane, 875-9896, if you plan to attend.

BURCHFIELD ART APPRECIATION GROUP - 10:30 am - will meet at the new Burchfield Center in Rockwell Hall, Buffalo State Campus. Nila Gnamm will present the program on the architectural museum "Alhambra" in Granada, Spain.

EVENING LITERATURE GROUP - 8:00 pm. Fay Freidman will review MARILYN, by G. Steinem. Hostess: Myra Menti, 185-2 Palmdale Drive, Williamsville, 14221 (626-4832

APRIL

6 Wed.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 7:00 pm sharp. Kenmore East High School, Brighton Road, Conference Room. Hostesses: Barbara Turner and Pat Seaver.

5 Tues.

DUPLICATE BRIDGE - 7:45 pm. Please call Mary O'Connor, 631-9227.

INTERESTED?

The 1988 Great Decisions program, sponsored by the Buffalo Council on World Affairs, began in February. The booklet, containing eight issues of importance to United States foreign policy, is available at the Council Office. Groups will be formed by the Jewish Centers on Delaware and North Forest Raad.



If interested in an AAUW group or one of the other groups, please call Lucille M. Peterson (876-0252) for further information.



1988 EFP Used Book Sale

Pricing/Sorting February 27-April 1 YWCA
Hoving: April 4-5
Sale: April 6-9 Medaille College Recreation Conter

American Association of University Women

Marion S. Fay 347 Brantwood Road Snyder, New York 14226

AAUW promotes equity for women, education and self-development over the life span, and positive societal change.

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED



Editor: Loretta Quenneville Barbara Carier 295 Lakewood Parkway Snyder, New York 14226

